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Comments on HB 2665, Relating to Stroke Treatment

Chair Yamane, Vice Chair Morikawa and Members of the Committee,

My name is Karen Seth, Director, Neuroscience Institute and Ancillary Services, of The Queens Medical Center. We
would like to provide comments on HB 2665, as it is currently presented.

The Stroke Center at The Queen’s Medical Center has been the only The Joint Commission (TJC) certified Primary
Stroke Center in the State of Hawaii since 2004. Currently, TJC Primary Stroke Center certification is the only
nationally recognized certification process for medical centers seeking certification. “The Joint Commission’s
Certificate of Distinction for Primary Stroke Centers recognizes centers that make exceptional efforts to foster better
outcomes for stroke care.”(1)

Queen’s has also been in instrumental in working with the American Stroke Association, the Hawaii State
Department of Health (DOH), the Hawaii Neurological Association and other hospitals and local organizations over
the last fifteen years to strengthen the State’s stroke system of care, including actively participating in a stroke
coordinator collaborative established by the American Stroke Association. We have been heavily involved with
professional and community stroke education and outreach efforts, such as sharing best practices at workshops
about how other hospitals can become certified as a TIC Primary Stroke Center. Queen’s is also the hub hospital
for the The Hawaiian Islands Regional Stroke Network, which is funded by a grant from the DOH Neurotrauma
Supports Fund. This network would increase public education about the recognition of stroke symptoms and the
need to call 911 and increase patient access to expert stroke consultation through the establishment of a
telemedicine-based regional stroke network.

There is a need to facilitate the development of stroke treatment capabilities and improve the access to stroke care
across the State. However, more conversation needs to happen on the best way of achieving these critical goals. A
plan for continuous improvement of quality of care and coverage for telemedicine services is important to include
in the measure. There is already a national program in place to designate hospitals as stroke centers so that may not
need to be a necessary component of the measure.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify.
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1. htip://www.jointcommission.org/certification/primary_stroke centers.aspx

The mission of The Queen’s Healtl Systems is to fulfill the intent of Queen Emma and King Kamehameha IV to provide in
perpetuity quality health care services to improve the well-being of Native Hawaiians and all of the people of Hawai‘i.
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